Facilitating Coordination in Agricultural Education

Jess Smithers, District III Program Advisor
August 2007 Report

On-Site Assistance – 4 (3 H.S. Agriculture Programs, 1 Ag Literacy)
	Payson 
Virginia
	Western High School
Sangamon-Menard County AITC

	
	


Workshops/In-services/Presentations – 3   Participants – 46
· Section 12 Fall IAVAT Meeting, Mason City – 16
· Section 14 Fall IAVAT Meeting, Petersburg – 15

· WIU Ag Ed 500, FFA Center – Springfield - 15

Meetings/Conferences/Conventions – 7
· Lakeland Alternative Energy SPEC Grant Meeting, Lakeland College – Mattoon.

· Sangamon-Menard Ag Ed Partnership Meeting – Carlos O’Kelleys – Springfield.
· Ag Ed Advisory and Teacher Recruitment Committee Meeting, FFA Center – Sprfld.

· Illinois State Fair Agriculture Day - Springfield

· FCAE Staff Meeting – ISBE, Springfield
· District 3 / 4 IAITC Coordinator’s Meeting, FFA Center – Springfield

· Farm Progress Show - Decatur

Other Activities

· Developed goals for the upcoming fiscal year.

· Contacted first year teachers regarding WIU Ag Ed 500.
· Phone meeting with Carthage Vet Service regarding Career Opportunities in Swine Prod.

· Developed Section Meeting Packets.

· Duplicated CD’s for Magic Kits.

· Updated the Recommended State Course Outlines.

· Updated the teacher candidate/vacancy pages on the agriculturaleducation.org website.

· Reviewed and made entries in the teacher and program database website.

· Developed and posted listserv messages.

· Email correspondence with various individuals in agricultural education.

· Completed monthly reports and weekly activity log sheets.
· 2 vacation days
Miles Traveled - 838
Commentary
As the new school-year approaches, I begin to become excited about the progress that is being made in agricultural education.  For example, the release of MyCAERT.com will be a great benefit to teachers, as it is a wonderful tool to organize and deliver curriculum resources.  I also think about the challenges that face agricultural education.  This year’s ag ed graduates have great potential, however, we need more of them.  If we are to improve and expand agricultural education in Illinois, we must increase the number of quality agricultural education graduates.  












